
 
  

 
 

Public Hearing Notice 
 

Notice is hereby given that the Prince Edward County Board of Supervisors and Prince 

Edward County Planning Commission will hold a JOINT PUBLIC HEARING on Tuesday, 

June 24, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. in the Board of Supervisors Room, Prince Edward County 

Courthouse, 111 N. South Street, 3rd Floor, Farmville, Virginia, on the following item: 
 

1. The Board and Commission will receive and consider public input regarding the draft 

2045 Comprehensive Plan. The Comprehensive Plan is the County’s key policy 

document for land use, development, housing, infrastructure, transportation, and related 

economic and social issues. The Plan addresses topics such as land use, development, 

economic growth, transportation, alternative energy facilities, natural and cultural 

resources in the unincorporated areas of Prince Edward County. The policies defined in 

the plan will guide the County’s future direction and priorities for growth, services, and 

land use regulation. 

This Comprehensive Plan Amendment repeals and replaces the adopted Prince Edward 

County 2014 Comprehensive Plan in its entirety. Content, maps, goals, objectives, and 

strategies for all chapters have been revised and/or replaced in entirety to address key 

issues and priorities identified through public outreach and to comply with the Code of 

Virginia. The revised plan consists of the following chapters: 1) About the Plan; 2) About 

the County; 3) Natural and Historic Resources; 4) Housing and Livable Communities; 5) 

Economic Growth and Development; 6) Community Facilities and Services; 7) 

Transportation and Connectivity; 8) Community Character and Development; and 9) 

Planning and Implementation. The implementation chapter categorizes the strategies 

from each chapter and provides a list of tools for successful implementation. 

Citizen input for Public Hearings will be received through: (1) in-person participation; (2) remote 

participation by calling 1-844-890-7777, Access Code # 390313; or (3) by written comments 

mailed to: Board of Supervisors, P.O. Box 382, Farmville, VA 23901; or emailed to: 

board@co.prince-edward.va.us; or faxed to: 434-392-6683. Written comments should be limited 

to no more than 500 words, and must be received by 2:00 p.m. the day of the meeting. Based on 

the number of speakers, the Chair will determine the time allotted to each speaker. Citizens may 

view the monthly Board of Supervisors meetings live (no public input) at the County’s YouTube 

channel by using the link on the County website under Meetings & Public Notices. 

A complete draft of the plan is available for public review on the County’s website at 

www.co.prince-edward.va.us or in the Prince Edward County Community Development Office, 

111 N. South Street, 3rd Floor, Farmville, VA or in the Farmville-Prince Edward Community 

Library, 1303 W 3rd St, Farmville, VA 23901. It is the County’s intent to comply with the 

Americans with Disabilities Act.  Should you have questions or require special accommodations, 

please contact the County Administrator’s Office at 434-392-8837. 
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